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Introduction 

After the summer break, it has been lovely to return to school and see how happy and refreshed the children look. For those parents/carers new to St Andrew’s, I would like to take this opportunity of welcoming you and your children to our school. I am sure your child will soon feel very settled and happy here. 
You should by now have received a Home/School topic letter from your child’s teacher, introducing themselves and outlining work to be covered this half-term. I hope you find these to be interesting, and useful when supporting your child with homework. 
The children are looking very smart in their uniforms, which have hopefully, all been labelled. Please note that trainers and boots eg; Ugg Boots are NOT allowed in school, the correct footwear is black shoes. Children wearing incorrect footwear will be required to wear PE pumps in school. The only bags needed in school are reading folders and PE bags. A small number of children have arrived in school with inappropriately shaved hairstyles. Please note that any “tramline” haircuts and decorative “braids” are not appropriate for school.
Health and Safety Issues

Please note that the only jewellery permitted are watches and stud earrings.  Any children, who come to school wearing hoop earrings, or any other jewellery, will receive a letter to take home and be asked to take them out and keep them in their tray until home time. Also, children are not permitted to bring any toys to school, they will be provided with equipment and games for use at break times. 
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Punctuality
Please remember school starts at 8.55am. Last year there were a small number of children who were regularly late for school. Please note that all lateness is monitored by the Education Welfare Service and myself. Persistent lateness or poor attendance will result in a fine.

Similarly, please ensure your child is collected on time. We have a clear policy on Safe Arrival and Collection of Children. This is available to read on the school website (www.standrewsmethodistschool.co.uk)  or a paper copy can be requested from the office.

Should there be any matters of concern regarding your child you should first discuss these with the class teacher or teaching assistant, who will normally be able to resolve your concerns. They are the people who know your child best and who are aware of incidents that happen during the school day. Should you feel that your concerns have not been resolved, or if there is an urgent matter you need to discuss with me, I am happy to meet with you at a convenient time that can be arranged via the office.
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School Meals

For the first time, this year, all children in Reception Class, Year 1 and Year 2 are entitled to a free school meal. I would encourage you to take full advantage of this. For parents/carers choosing to provide a healthy packed lunch, please note that large chocolate bars (e.g. Mars Bar) and sweets are not suitable items. A smaller chocolate biscuit such as a Club Biscuit is fine. A healthy drink e.g.; carton of fruit juice is fine.

If you are entitled to free school meals, due to receiving benefits, then you still need to apply via the school office (Monday, Tuesday, Friday 9.00 – 12.00 or Wednesday 9.00 – 3.30). Please ensure you do this as your child will also receive free school milk.

All infant children are provided with a piece of free fruit every day, and all children in school have access to fresh water should they require it.
Fundraising

The Summer fair raised £1730 which is a tremendous amount. Many thanks to members of staff for organising and running the fair, and to all who attended and gave so generously.
Staffing

We are delighted to welcome several new members of staff to St Andrew’s. Miss Dunn is our new, additional Reception teacher. We were allocated an extra teacher as we were asked to take an extra eight children, due to the problem of pupil places in the locality. This year, the 38 children will be accommodated within the foundation stage, with additional toilet provision. During the course of the next year an additional classroom will be created and they will be taught in two smaller groups of 19 from Y1 upwards.  Miss Jones joins us as new Year 1 teacher, while Mrs Fortune takes over as Y4 teacher and lower KS2 phase leader. We also welcome Miss Lord, Miss Jackson and Miss Bradley to our team of teaching assistants. 
All the staff worked extremely hard during the summer to ensure school was ready for the children to start back. The staff car park has been resurfaced, and plans are underway to build additional parking spaces for staff and visitors to school in the near future.
Family Support Worker
Lisa Blemmings continues to work here, and at North Walkden, and can be contacted via the school office. Families who worked with Lisa last year found her to be a very useful contact and a great source of information and support.
Diary Dates

7th October: KS2 Family Learning Workshop- French Theme (Years 3-6)

17thOctober: Theatre Production for all children “Pack Up Your Troubles” performed by the Tickled Pink Theatre Group.

4th to 6th November: Bike Right Cycling Training for Year 6.

20th November: Bags to School Clothes’ Recycling Collection
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Family Worship

Some of our classes will be leading assemblies this term and families are warmly invited to attend. All class assemblies start at 9am.
The classes and dates for this term are as follows:

3rd October: Y6 (Harvest)

10th October: Y5

6th November: Y2 (Thursday)

14th November: Y3

21st November: Y4

Worship led by the younger children will be in the spring term.
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Coffee Morning

We will be hosting an informal coffee morning on 26th September in the school hall to raise money for MacMillan Cancer Fund. I hope those of you, who are able, will come along, especially parents/carers who are new to St Andrew’s, as it will be perfect opportunity for you to meet other parents/carers.
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Harvest

The annual school Harvest Celebration will be held in school on the morning of 3rd October at 9am.  Year 6 will lead the celebration, and families are warmly invited to join us. 

For our Harvest effort we are asking for donations of non-perishable foods e.g.; tins, packets and bottles. Once again, we are donating all the food collected to Winter Watch.  This charity runs a hostel over the winter months, where homeless people can go for a shower and meal and shelter from the cold. I am sure you will agree this is a worthy cause and find it satisfying to know that our donations will go directly to people who need them. Nearer the time I shall be sending out a list of items, which would be especially useful to the shelter. Donations can be sent in from 29th September. 
News from the School Council
The children have been electing their new representatives on the school council. Mrs Lysons and I will keep you informed of their work and initiatives as the year progresses.
School Photographs

The photographer will be in school on 23rd September to take individual and family photographs. 
Parent/Pupil Consultations

These will be held on 25th and 27th November. Your child’s teacher will be able to report on how your child has settled into their new class and the progress they are making. You will receive an appointment with the teacher nearer to the time, we request that you make every effort to attend, as it is so important that we work together and find out how best to help your child. 
We ask that all pupils from Y2 -Y6 accompany their parents/carers to the appointment to discuss their progress and future targets.
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Music Tuition

Miss Hughes’s (Y5) class will have instrumental tuition each Thursday afternoon. Pupils should ensure that they have their instruments in school on this day. 
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Extra Curricular Activities

As was the case last year, the clubs available will vary each term. Individual staff will send out details of any clubs they plan to run. Could you please take careful note of the finishing time of the club and ensure your child is collected on time. 

Consent Forms

Mrs Shepley/Mrs Cunningham will be sending out data collection sheets for each child containing important details and contact numbers. It is very important that you ensure your contact details are up to date in case we need to contact you in an emergency.  Please return to school as soon as possible.
Finally

I hope you have found this newsletter to be interesting and informative. I look forward to working closely with you and your children over the coming school year.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs A Smith

Executive Headteacher                                                                           
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